RECREATION AND ENTERTAINMENT’S COMMITTEE

The Minutes of the Recreation and Entertainment’s Committee held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday, 19th August 2003 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs. T M Birkett (Chairman)


Mr. T M Crookall 


Mrs. C S Atcheson 


Mrs. P Sweeney

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

MINUTES
03/163
The Minutes of the meeting held on 15th July 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.

PEEL BROCHURE
03/164
Consideration wsd given to a letter from Mrs. Pownall of the Fernleigh Hotel, Marine Parade, Peel in which she requested that the Commissioners consider the preparation of a brochure providing information on Peel for tourists.  



The request was discussed and bearing in mind that the Commissioners were contemplating the provision of a Website it was felt that such a brochure would not be necessary.

PEEL KART RACES
03/165
The Town Clerk read out a letter from Mr. Brett Hammonds of the Isle of Man Kart Racing Association which reviewed the recent kart racing event in Peel.  It was noted that the event ran smoothly and the races on the Saturday finished earlier than anticipated.  It was further noted that Mr. Hammond intended to contact the Commissioners within the next few months to discuss the 2004 event.  NOTED
JUNIOR FOOTBALL
03/166
The Town Clerk read out a letter from Mr. D 

LEAGUE

Gale on behalf of the Junior Football League seeking sponsorship for the Under 13’s Shield which was played in Peel.  The Commissioners AGREED to sponsor the Junior League as in previous years to the sum of £175.00.

FLORAL DISPLAYS
03/167
The Town Clerk read out a letter from Mr. & Mrs. Quine of Peveril Avenue, Peel which praised the Commissioners and in particular the gardener over the attractive floral displays around the town especially in front of the Town Hall and at St. Peters Church.  Mr. Crookall indicated that Mr. & Mrs. Keith of Close Cubbon had also expressed their congratulations on the beautiful floral displays within the town. NOTED
PEEL CAMPSITE
03/168
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the Cub Scout Leader of the Ballaugh Scout Group which indicated their satisfaction in using the Peel Campsite over a long period of years.  It was noted that the campsite was regarded as being one of the best on the Island and that the campsite attendant, Mr. Quane always afforded the Scout troop every courtesy.  



It was suggested that if funding was available in the future then consideration might be given to the provision of some playground equipment within the campsite. NOTED
MANX TRANSPORT
03/169
The Town Clerk read out a letter from a Mr.

MUSEUM

& Mrs. Crawford of Lisburn, Northern Ireland following their visit and attendance at the Vintage and Classic Rally held and organised by the Manx Transport Museum Group on the 27th July 2003.  Mr. Crawford indicated that the event was well organised and attended by many members of the public.  It was AGREED that an appropriate letter be forwarded to Mr. Knight on behalf of the Commissioners.

COMMISSIONERS
03/170
Mr. Littler of Web Design was welcomed to 

WEBSITE

the meeting at 7.15p.m., Mrs. Moughtin joined the meeting for this item.  



The Committee indicated the need for the Peel Town Commissioners to develop a website and discussed with Mr. Littler the type of service he could provide in designing a suitable website for the Commissioners.



Mr. Littler suggested that consideration might be given to a home page entitled Peel On-line which would then link to five different sites relating to the Commissioners responsibilities and activities and the town of Peel in general.  The website would address the work of the Commissioners and could provide copies of public minutes and other information on the various services provided by the Commissioners.  A link to activities operated by the Commissioners such as the Leece Museum, the Ward Library and the Campsite with the provision to take bookings on-line was also suggested.  A further site providing information on businesses in the town could be covered and yet another site to address local news issues.  Mr. Littler had indicated that he could provide a website of sufficient size and capacity to cover the Commissioners needs and in that respect the Committee AGREED TO RECOMMEND to the Finance Committee that a proposal for a Commissioners website be undertaken.  Mr. Littler and Mrs. Moughtin left the meeting at 8.00pm.

ARTS DEVELOPMENT
03/171
The Town Clerk tabled an Arts and

STRATEGY

Developments Strategy from the Isle of Man Arts Council in which that body was preparing a strategy for the whole of the Island.  Members AGREED to consider the strategy in due course and respond if appropriate.  

WESTERN VIKINGS
03/172
The Town Clerk referred to a further letter 

RUGBY CLUB

from the Western Vikings Rugby Club regarding a proposal that a rugby pitch be considered for the headland field.  It was noted that the club envisaged at some future date the possible provision of a clubhouse.  This matter was discussed at some length by the Committee members who were opposed to the building of any structure on this open area of the town and it was AGREED to advise the club that the Recreation Committee deemed that provision of a clubhouse on this field as being inappropriate.  

FRIENDS OF THE
03/173
The Town Clerk indicated that the officials 

LEECE MUSEUM

of the Friends of the Leece Museum for the current year were Mr. Cooper, Chairman, Mrs. Kermode, Secretary and Mrs. Bridson as Treasurer.  NOTED


This part of the meeting ended at 8.15p.m.
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